Rapinder Kaur Kler

From: Jackie Scott
Sent: 16 October 2023 11:07

To: Licensing
Subject: Rushall Olympic

Categories: Ruby

[You don't often get email from Learn why this is important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification]

CAUTION: STOP and THINK - This email originated from outside of the council. If it looks suspicious it probably is and you should NEVER enter your council username and password into an external link or open attachments.

Dear sirs.

I would like to lodge my objections to the proposed extension of licensing hours at Rushall Olympics.

My reasons are as follows:

The establishment already creates a massive amount of noise in the area. They uterlise loud speakers which can be heard very clearly in our home, particularly in the evening. Extending hours would inevitably increase noise levels which are a nuisance.

The traffic and parking is problematic at times and people queue to get into the venue, thus blocking Daw End Lane. Patrons also use the side streets and the Indian restaurant to park which causes issues for residents and customers.

The level of noise at 1am from cars and people would be significant and cause unnecessary disturbance for local residents.

There is already the Boat House pub that offers a large room for rental purposes therefore another facility opposite is unneeded. Walsall has server all venues to hold concerts, so again another venue seems unnecessary.

Kind regards

Mrs J Scott

Rushall Walsall WS41JT

Sent from my iPad